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The monthly Newsletter of Hodag Sno-Trails Snowmobile Club; P.O. Box 621; Rhinelander, WI 54501���
 

President – Dick Emerick 362-7964   Vice President – Terry Miller 362-5025   Editor – Jill Piasecki 490-1824 
        dick.e@live.com                                    tmiller243@frontiernet.net  jillhodagsno@outlook.com 
 
  
Trail News:�
Trails: 
Thank you to the “packing teams” that rode the entire system on December 11th and 12th to try to get the trails 
ready. However; due to the near record (fourth highest) rain fall and wet swamps, trails didn’t open till December 
22. Then, we got a week of warm days and nights, and some trails thawed. Some sections of trails were closed. 
We eventually got some cold weather and things finally stiffened up for snowmobiles. The groomers are still 
cautious. As of January 11, all equipment is running and all trails have been groomed. We will be on our regular 
grooming schedules shortly. 
Equipment: 
In the midst of the trail issues, there were equipment problems with the Husky and the Fendt as well. 
Thanks to Larry Dorich, Vance Baker, Dick Wahouske, Mike Edlund, Craig Metz, Dan Skinner, Mark Rolain,  
Scott Hetland and Jerry Baker for getting them fixed and ready to roll.   
The Pisten Bully was on some creative schedules and long runs with driver tradeoffs, to get things going. 
Thank you to all the drivers that pitched in. 
 
Pisten Bully Ride: 
- Newsletter editor Jill Piasecki went on a groomer ride with Dan Skinner and was shown the ropes.  It’s amazing 
what this machine can do and we would not have gotten so far, so early without it.  Check out our Facebook page 
(and “Like”) for more photos! When you are traveling down these awesome trails, give a thumbs up to all of your 
groomer drivers, where ever you are!  
 
 

                                        
 
 



 
Statewide – International Snowmobile Safety Week:  
1/17/2015 to 1/25/2015 Local clubs, associations and dealerships promote safe snowmobiling year-round, 
however this week special emphasis is given to teaching the practices of snowmobiling safely on everything from 
keeping your sled in tip-top condition to riding safely.  Click on http://www.snowmobile.org/ for more 
information. 
                                                                                                                                                                      
Chocolate Fundraiser: 
- Cases of Chocolate are still available for distribution.  This is a good fundraiser and we can use more help! 
Please call Mary Sweo (715)490-0958, Dick Emerick or email myself at   jillhodagsno@outlook.com 
The club is counting on the money from these sales. 
 
Maps and Chocolate Distribution:  
Any members supplying establishments, please make sure they have your information to call or email you when 
supply is running low so everyone is on the same page here.  If you pick up money or drop off supplies that is not 
your normal stop, keep in touch with those who are; for less confusion. 
 
T-Shirts, Long Sleeve Shirts, Sweatshirts For Sale: 
Sweatshirts: $25    Long Sleeve $15     T-Shirt $12 
Color Options are attached. Talk with Nicole Bartz (715)360-9221. Support and expose the club with pride! 
 

             
                                                                                                                                                                           
December Meeting/Christmas Party: 
- There were around 60 in attendance. Thank you Twin Pines for the set up and food.  
We were able to bring 97.5 lbs of food to the food pantry. Dick Emerick won the 50/50 raffle. 
Thanks everyone who joined in. 
 

 



     
Membership: 
- There are 124 members currently and 19 who have not renewed. For anyone you know who would want to join 
HST, on-line and mail in applications are available at www.hodagsnotrails.com/apply.html 
 
Family Membership: 
For clarification, a family is defined as a husband & wife, including children under the age of 19. If a child is 19 
or older and wants a membership in the AWSC, they need to join their local club. 
 
Club Ride 1/10/15: 
There were 20 members/18 sleds that participated. We were in the Gleason area. Not only did we fulfill our need 
for a ride, but helped out an individual who went off the road!  Please join us for the next upcoming ride. This is a 
great opportunity to get know your fellow club members! Newcomers can learn the trails! 
 

     
 
 

 
County & State News:               
County: 
- County trails opened but many clubs had to deal with "wet" areas.  County Forester expressed gratitude of clubs 
that worked hard to get trails open and handle the "wet spots" quickly and safely. 
 
State: 
- Snowmobile fatalities 2014-2015 Season, (Update since Jan 13th): 

State:  4 
Oneida County:   0 
Vilas County       1 
-2 fatalities were victims due to falling off the sled; passenger and rider; another rider from behind 
  striking them. 



Upcoming Events:   
A lot of activities coming up!  See if you can make yourself available for any one of these upcoming events! 
 
Women on Snow: 
Women on Snow is a great weekend of snowmobiling and fun in Wisconsin's Northwoods. The annual event, 
which originally began in Eagle River in 1986, attracts over 100 women of all ages the last weekend in January. 
 
Vintage Oval race: 
- Hodag Sno-Trails Vintage race Saturday, January 31st.  We need 10-12 volunteers to help in the corners and 
staging.  9:30 A.M. to approximately 3:30pm.  We need 2-3 plow truck / drivers to help with plowing prior and 
day of the race.  Need a volunteer with a 4-wheeler to help pull "dead" sleds off the track (sled to put sleds on is 
provided).  Contact Scott Hetland- shetland@printpack.com - 715-401-1600 
 
Club Ride: 
- We will have our second club ride of the season on Sunday February 8th.  Meeting time is at 10:00 A.M. at the 
Highway 8 Wayside (heading towards Monico) and will venture east from there. 
 
Club Ride – Overnight: 
- Club overnight ride is February 21 -22nd.  We will leave from the Taj Bar & Grill at 9:00 am with lunch in 
Boulder Junction and supper in Park Falls.  There are a block of rooms reserved at Northway Motor Lodge in 
Park Falls (1-800-844-7144).  Rates for the night are $62 / 1 queen bed and $67 / 2 queen beds.  When you make 
your reservation, let them know it’s for Hodag Sno-trails.   
If you have any questions, please contact Rick (715-490-6836 or Mary (715-490-0958). 
 
 
            Tues. January 20 – HST Club Meeting 7:00 P.M. Boondock’s 
 
            Fri-Sun. January 23-25 – Women on Snow in Eagle River (call Mary 715-490-0958) 
 
            Sat. January 31 – Vintage Oval Race – Moen Lake with Twin Pines 

 
Sun. February 8 – Club Ride 10:00 A.M. Highway 8 Wayside 
 
Tues. February 17 – Club Meeting – 7:00 P.M. Forsyth’s 
 
Sun.-Sat. February 21-22 – Club Ride – Overnight, info above 
 
 
 

  Such an easy statement, be safe out there and be considerate! 
                                              This is a privilege, not a right! 

 


